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ment ruled in its different units through elder males; and the term hasi
this etymolgic, as well as scientific, signification. When it was dis-
oovered that sometimes, and usually in North America, the group next
above the family reckoned kinship through females, the clan, by a mis-
use of the term, was said to be matriarchal, or ruled by·women ; but
the existence of such a method of government has not been found.
The use of the term "niatriarchal " in this manner by a few ethnologists
has led many publicists to assume that the.earliest stage of society is
matriarchal, and that in primitive society the rulers are women. There
are paternal and maternal groups; but there is no matriarchal group:

the groupa are all governed by men. In the Columbian epoch, most of
the tribes had clan organization in the second group, but a few had
gentile organization.

For a long tern of years, an attempt has been made to jscover
the relationship between the American Indians and other peoples of the
globe, hoping thereby to discover their origin. Thus, researches in the

etlinology of the Arnerican tribes began with an examination of their
physical characteristics as animals. This science is called somatology.
It examines the relative proportions of the parts of the body, especially
of the skeleton; but it also enters into minute details of everything re-
lating to the human body, as, for example, the color of the skin, the
structure of the hair, the attitude of the eyes, the conformation of the
cranium, etc. Now, in these physical characteristics, such great dêvia-
tions, or extreme types, as are.found in the Old World are not discovered
among the American Indians. For example, there is no race of dwarfs
such as is found in Africa; nor has there been found a race of giants.
It was long believed that the Patagonians were giants; but in fact we
cannot say more than that some of them have well-developed bodies.
In America, some tribes have an average stature somewhat larger than
others; but the variations in the members of the same tribe are much
greater than between different tribes. In the same manner there are
variations in the proportions of their limbs; but no very great extremes
are found from tribe to tribe, although somewhat greater extremes oc-
cur among the individuals of the same tribe. ,'In. the color of the skÊn
there is very little variation. Al the American Indians are rather dark;.
none of them are black; and none are white, except that now and then
albinos are met with. They all have rather straight hair, that is, the
cross-section of the hair varies but little; they have dark eyes (except-
ing now and then tbe peculiar eye characteristic of the albino); but the
oblique eye of some of the races of the Far East has no counterpart


